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Five-Year-Old
Calls 911,
Saves Mom

Last Thursday, police were
called to the home of Nikisha Reid
and her five year old son Jared

. Boyce. Nikisha had apparently
fallen in the house and was un-
conscious.

Her five year old son witnessed
this and immediately dialed 9-1-
1. He stayed on the phone with
communications operator Shan-
non McGrath, who instructed
him to try to awaken his mother.
McGrath tried to gather informa-
tion from him regarding his
mother's condition. Jared told her
that his mother had fallen from
her bed.

Police officers Wayne Diana
and Sherlyn Courtney arrived
within two minutes and McGrath
instructed Jared to unlock the
doors and let them in.

Once inside, the officers ad-
ministered first aid and called for
the South Plainfield Rescue Squad
and Mercy 6 paramedics. Once
they arrived she was checked out
and she declined medical attention
and transportation.

Capt. John Ferrato intervied
Mrs. Reed by phone and she ex-
plained that she had instructed her
son to call 9-1-1 just in case of
any emergency.

Pictured are Mayor Dan Gallagher, Rich Naberezny, borough engineer, Councilman
Ray Petronko and Joe Zekas, who has been actively helping with the plan for the
new senior center. They are looking over a model of the new senior center.

New Senior Center
Plans are Unveiled

Last Thursday, Architect Joe
DeAndrca unveiled the plans for
the new senior center. Plans have
been delayed slightly because of
changes requested by the seniors.
According to Councilman Ray
Petronko, many things were con-
sidered when designing the build-
ing and the seniors had a lot of
good ideas that needed to be in-
cluded.

Councilman Ray Petronko even
built a model of the building, so
seniors could get a better idea of
what the center will look like. The

model shows where and how each
room will be utilized. It can be
seen at the PAL building.

Builder Jack Morris had prom-
ised to build a senior center free
of charge, after receiving approval
to build townhouscs and condo-
miniums on New Durham Ave.

The building will be just under
11,000 square feet and will be
located on the corner of Lakeview
and Maple avenues. The location
is perfect for seniors who can
walk to the library, Borough Hall
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75th Birthday Celebration to
Take Place Monday Night;
Residents Invited to Attend

South Plainficld's
75th Birthday will
be kicked off at the
March 19 Coun-
cil meeting.
Mayor Dan
Gallagher is
inviting all
residents to
join in the fes-
tivities, which will
include a reenactment
of the first ever council meeting,
which was held on March 12,
1926.

Program Coordinator Pat
Vargo, who is also South Plain-
field's Municipal Count Admin-
istrator, promises a memorable
and enjoyable evening for ail who
attend the celebration.

"We expect to highlight notable
events, which took place within
the borough, from Revolutionary
times to the present. A souvenir
program will be distributed
which will include a history of
South Plainfield," Vargo said. The
Celebrations Committee is work-
ing with the Historical Society
putting together a photo display,
which reflects the development in

different areas in
town. They will also
b c g i v i n g s h o r t pre~
sentations on the his-
tory of South Plain-
field.

Natasha Kurilew, a
student at South
lainfield High
hool will sing the

National Anthem.
Refreshments will

bc served, including a birthday
cake, at the end of the program.

"We have invited our former
living Mayors to attend the meet-
ing and give a brief synopsis of
what South Plainfield was like
when they were in office," Vargo
added.

The event takes place in the
Council Chambers at 8 p.m. This
is a great opportunity for all resi-
dents to find out how South
Plainfield became a municipality.

The Celebration Committee is
planning additional events to rec-
ognize South Plainfield's 75th
Birthday. They are still in die plan-
ning stages. The highlight of the
celebration will be this year's An-
nual Labor Day Parade.

Referendum Vote Placed on Ballot With School Board Elections
The Board of Education voted

to place the postponed Bond Ref-
erendum on the ballot with the
Annual School Board Election to
be held on Tuesday, April 17,
2001. The referendum was can-
celled last week due to the pre-
dictions of inclement weather.

The School Board ballot will
include electing three members to
the board of education, approv-
ing or rejecting the Board of
Education's $39.7 million school
budget and voting on the school
bond referendum costing $19.3
million, but only $12.6 will be
paid by taxpayers.

Six candidates are running this
year for the three open Board of
Education seats. Two incumbents,
Dawn Jeffreys and Steven Bohn
are seeking a second term. Patricia
DeSantis and Po Pennisi, are both
former board members. Christine
Sienkielewski and Tim Morgan
have not served on the board.
Board member Marge Reedy
chose not to run again.

The school budget for 2001/
2002 is $39.7 million. The bud-
get has increased from last year,
but because the towns tax ratables
have risen by $40 million, school
taxes will not increase this year.
The assessed value will remain at

$2.03 per thousand.
The bond referendum asks vot-

ers to approve bonding in the
amount of $12,636,380 for con-
struction and renovations through-
out the district. The total school
project will cost just over $19 mil-
lion, with the state pledging aid
in the amount of $6,647,000 to-
wards the project.

Tracy Hartmann, chairman of
the publicity committee was dev-
astated when the vote was post-
poned due to the weather. She had
spent the last few weeks visiting
every school and group in town
to promote the referendum. Signs
were erected all over town, say-
ing 'Vote Yes March 6." Hartmann
says she will be busy repainting
all of the signs and has pledged to
continue with her quest, along
with the other committee mem-
bers, getting every registered voter
to the poles and to get the refer-
endum passed.

Hartmann has already sched-
uled two meetings at Roosevelt
School on Thursday, March 29 and
April 5, both at 7:30 p.m. Resi-
dents are invited to attend cither
presentation and learn more about
the referendum, especially those
who want to ask questions relat-
ing the bond referendum.

The referendum covers a new
Roosevelt School, adding eight
classrooms to Grant school, mak-
ing it a fifth grade and sixth grade
school. This will free up class-
room space in the elementary
schools for the expected increased
enrollment to add art and music
rooms, which now are being
taught from portable carts. Plans

also call for new boilers at the
Middle School, upgrading elec-
tricity and technology in all
schools, so they will be able to
have state of the art computers in
every classrooms in every school.

The item that the board re-
moved, the track at Jost Field, is
still under discussion. The board
has indicated they have some sur-

plus funds which could be used
for the track. But they will not
commit the money until the ref-
erendum has passed. The field has
been literally falling apart for the
past few years, with temporary
patches being applied to the track
each year. The condition of the
track has worsened so much that
it can no longer be used.
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Board of Education members with newly appointed Superintendent of Schools, Dr. John Krewer. Right to left are Dan
Smith, Sue Peck, Steve Bohn, Frank Mikorski, Dr. John Krewer, Marge Reedy, Tom Delaney, Dawn Jeffreys and Ken
LaFreniere. •


